
Dear SERBIAN CONFEDERATION, 

 

I'm sorry to have to learn of this sad event, but I must say it's not 

entirely unexpected. We all knew something was going on with the 

Serbians, but we didn't know what. They've been fighting for 

centuries and they're still at war with each other as well as the 

[REDACTED]. It seems like their last battle was in 1566. Anyway, I 

hope you can find peace soon. 

 

I'm sorry to say I don't have much time left with you, but I've been 

sent some important information regarding your current situation and 

it's urgent. Please listen carefully: 

 

The Heralds have discovered that the Serbians have been secretly 

building an underwater city beneath their own country. It's called 

[REDACTED] and it consists of several islands connected by bridges. 

The Serbs have already begun constructing a massive wall around the 

entire place, which will prevent anyone from escaping. They're also 

using [REDACTED] known as "Tricors" to patrol the island. 

 

I'll try my best to do what's expected of me. I hope you can find 

some comfort in knowing that your children will be taken care of and 

they won't suffer from this tragedy. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Jaimie Rook, age 17 

 


